Mt. Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club
Minutes — November 2002

The meeting was called to order and roll call taken, There were 12 member and 1 guest present.
The minutes from October were approved as read.

Treasurer’s report: The balance as of Nov. 14™ is $1,549.88.

Correspondence: Thank you notes were received from Susan Hanin and Jimmie Nell Findley. A
thank you was received from the Youth Garden for our donation.

Special Project: Lorraine has met 2 of the men that are living at the group home. She said that
she feels that they want to do some gardening and also be able to work in the garden. The next
project with the group home may be to make a Christmas Wreath.

Conservation: Marion read an article in the Sept. issue of Southern Living about Chesapeake
Bay Conservation.

Tree Planting: Gilda planted 10 trees with the children at Simon Elementary School.

Horticulture: Lorraine read a poem about the Poppy “In Flanders Fields”. Lorraine brought a
pink camellia. Marilyn brought a mallow plant to be identified.

Program: Esther will be hostess. We will have our Christmas gift exchange. Liz will be
demonstrating bow making. Others are encouraged to bring craft ideas.

The Mt. Airy herb garden needs to be discussed as to whether we are going to continue with it.
One of the ladies at Mt. Airy expressed an interest in taking over the care of the garden. Julie
made a motion to let this person take over the care of the garden. Mae seconded the motion and it
was approved unanimously. Elaine will get her name and address for Lorraine.

New Business: It was brought up as to whether we should change the meeting time back to 7:30.
Mae made a motion and Julie seconded it and it was approved unanimously.

Civic Development: Elaine will check to see what needs to be done at the Holloway Park garden
and let us know.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.



